

**A MEETING OF STRETTON PARISH COUNCIL
WAS HELD ON TUESDAY 6th MARCH 2018 AT 7.00PM
IN THE PRIORY CENTRE, CHURCH ROAD, STRETTON**

The following members of the Council were present:

Mr J McKiernan	Chair
Mrs K Winson	Vice Chair
Mr M Goode	
Mr T Williams	
Mrs V Atkin	
Mr S Tilley	
Mr P Scanlan	
Mr E Satchwell	
Mr C Lawton	
Mr K Sherriff	Youth Representative

Also present were the clerk, SCC Cllr B Peters, ESBC Cllrs Milner, Gould and Andjelkovic plus members of the public.

1. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME AND PRESENTATION OF PETITIONS

1718-163 Mrs A Moore enquired about the cameras that had appeared around the Bitham Lane area. The Chair replied that it is thought that they are traffic monitoring.

Mrs H Nutland, Chair of the Allotments Association, informed of the boundary hedge problem with Stretton Bowls Club, as advised at the previous meeting, and referenced the recommendations for allotment security from Police forces. Mrs Nutland advised that three quotations had been forwarded as requested for 2m high fencing. The Chair enquired if the grant application had been completed and Mrs Nutland had not. The Clerk to forward the Parish Council grant form along with some other funding sources available. Mrs Nutland responded that she did not consider it her responsibility to find the funding.

Two residents of Beech Lane attended to advise of their concerns relating to the planning application for Stretton Social Club. The Clerk updated that the Planning Officer at ESBC had informed that he did not consider the application design to be suitable for the site available; this was echoed by ESBC Cllr Andjelkovic. It is likely that another application will be made. The residents also commented on the increased amount of nuisance and anti social behaviour being experienced and were advised that this should be reported to ESBC Licensing and the Police.

Mr G Lamb updated on the work of SOS : consultation by Gladman for the Beamhill Road development - impacts on schools and traffic was questioned. Informed of the meeting with SCC Highways and SCC Cllr Peters to discuss highway concerns and surveys. Informed that the plans for Glenville Farm did not have the highway improvements originally agreed, on the plans. ESBC are to liaise with SCC in this regard as the improvements need to be completed prior to the development of the first 110 dwellings.

2. APOLOGIES

1718-164 Apologies received from Cllr G Taylor, Miss B Aston (youth rep), SCC/ESBC Cllr Clarke.

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE MEETING TUESDAY 6th FEBRUARY 2018

1718-165 The previously circulated minutes were approved and signed as a true and accurate record by a proposal from Cllr K Winson, seconded by Cllr S Tilley with all present in favour.

4. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

1718-166 None were recorded in regard to agenda items.

5. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING**1718-167 Knights Keep – Update on complaint by Mr Sainsbury**

The Chair updated on the meeting held with ESBC Planning and Redrow. It has been agreed to increase the land drain adjacent to Priorylands from 86mm to 150mm; this land drain will take excess water from the gardens. Drainage from the top of the site and the road will be into surface water drains.

Cllr Lawton advised that the majority of the landscaping has now been completed but the surface water feature has not yet been connected.

It was noted that flooding was still being experienced but the site drainage has not been completed.

The meeting was advised that a manhole on Guinevere Avenue has sunk, probably due to the increased traffic and heavy loads. This to be reported.

1718-168 Cllr P Scanlan – Photo ID Cards

Cllr Scanlan had not been able to access the policies that would be needed to accompany the cards. It was agreed to discuss this at the April meeting.

1718-169 Cllr M Goode – Library Consultation

Cllr Goode informed that the funding has been reduced by SCC and that it is anticipated that Burton Library will be staffed from 10am to 5pm with camera operation out of these hours. Burton Library is considered a premier static library and will remain open.

Cllr Goode informed that the fortnightly mobile library service that travels to Stretton will remain but probably with a smaller van, monthly and cover Tutbury and Rolleston on the same day. Cllrs expressed concern that the service was a lifeline for some older residents. Cllr Goode advised that he intended to attend the mobile library on its next visit to Stretton to ascertain the footfall.

SCC Cllr Peters commented that he had given the consultation presentation at Burton Library and urged as many people as possible to complete the consultation response forms to ensure that Stretton does not lose the mobile service as it is important in preventing social isolation for some residents.

1718-170 Council – Summer Youth Activities

The Chair asked for thoughts on what could be provided this year. Cllr Scanlan suggested asking the young people to organise some trips which could be supplementarily funded by the Parish Council. It was suggested that BACT or Youth For Christ could be involved in this due to needing adult supervision.

Mr K Sherriff commented that the above was a good idea and would be willing to help.

6. CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

1718-171 The following items of correspondence have been received from the sources shown and actioned as indicated. All items were available for inspection by councillors.

i.	ESBC – CCE Team Update	A copy of the email had been circulated prior to the meeting and the contents noted of the incidents and impact in Stretton.
ii.	SCC – Road Traffic Regulation Orders	A copy of the documents had been circulated prior to the meeting and the contents noted.

7. COMMITTEE REPORTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS**1718-172 Neighbourhood Development Plan**

The next meeting is scheduled for 20th March 2018.

1718-173 Open Space Committee

The Chair informed that the meeting had been held that evening and summarised the discussions – kissing gates, signage, hedging.

1718-174 WW1 Commemoration

Cllr M Goode informed of the meeting held with Reverend Crossley and Mrs Toon from the Methodist Church regarding Armistice Day commemoration. There will be an outside service in the morning at the memorial and it is hoped that there will be a display of knitted or crochet poppies.

Cllr Goode also advised of the Burton War Trail which will be taking place on Saturday 10th November around the town centre including the memorial at Bass House.

Cllr Atkin advised that she had had contact from a lady who had been knitting poppies. The meeting was also advised of the Knit & Natter Group that meets locally. It was agreed that the patterns would be published on the website.

Cllr Lawton informed that Gresley Male Voice Choir and the Colliery Band would be performing on the 10th November in the evening at the Town Hall.

The Chair commented that it is also hoped that a joint reflective service will be held in St Mary's Church on the Sunday evening.

1718-175 Priory Centre Management Committee

Cllr Winson advised that Mrs A Smith had assisted with updating the Charity Commission with accounting and trustee information; and had become the contact for the Priory Centre. Cllr Winson advised that the constitution of the Priory Centre is to be reviewed.

8. **REPORTS BY STAFFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCILLOR, EAST STAFFORDSHIRE BOROUGH COUNCILLORS AND STAFFORDSHIRE POLICE**

1718-176 The Chair congratulated RSBC Cllr Gould on her election to office.

SCC Cllr Peters advised of the following:

- Continued to support Community Speedwatch and hope Athlestone Way be included
- Discussing reintroduction of a bus along Athlestone Way with Midland Classic
- Lobbying members regarding the library service
- Meeting with Graham Lamb and Highways to look at the traffic models
- Had also had calls regarding anti social behaviour on Beech Lane and was hoping to meet with the Police Divisional Commander.

ESBC Cllr Gould advised that she had been in contact with Mr Sainsbury regarding the flooding on Priorylands.

ESBC Cllr Milner informed that the Hillfield Lane road sign was reported in October 2017 and awaiting a confirmation date as to when it will be replaced; and he had been contacted by a resident of Beech Lane regarding the anti social behaviour from Stretton Social Club and also the newspaper van on Hillfield Lane.

SCC Cllr Peters commented that the newspaper van seemed to be a "conversation area for the community" and was again preventing isolation for some residents.

ESBC Cllr Andjelkovic advised that a retrospective planning application had been made to provide living accommodation above the gym on Derby Road. This application was slightly out of the parish but the Clerk would obtain the details.

9. DATE TIME AND VENUE OF NEXT MEETING

1718-177 The next meeting will be Tuesday 3rd April 2018 at the Priory Centre at 7.00pm.

10. PLANNING APPLICATIONS AND PLANNING MATTERS

1718-178 The Clerk had circulated a register of valid planning applications with status prior to the meeting, for consideration and updated on the current status.

It was agreed to support the application P/2018/00180 – the industrial units on Derby Road adjacent to Pirelli, as this was encouraging employment and opportunity for the area.

11. FINANCE

1718-179 A copy of the payments schedule and monthly/year to date budget sheet were circulated. Following a proposal by Cllr S Tilley and seconded by Cllr K Winson the following payments / receipts were unanimously approved :

PAYMENTS

BAC080218	C ALLEN	SALARY	1069.68
BAC090218	MRS A J SMITH	SALARY AND REIMBURSEMENTS	1888.37
BAC100218	INLAND REVENUE	PAYE/NI FOR AJS/CA	972.51
DD	PEOPLES PENSION	CONTS FOR AJS/CA	325.69
BAC010318	PJC TREE SERVICES	TREE WORKS JINNY TRAIL	280.00
BAC020318	RB LANDSCAPING	LINEMARKING	280.00
BAC030318	VIKING DIRECT	STATIONERY	48.26
BAC040318	C WINSON	GEN MAINT / JINNY CLEARANCE	1687.00
DD	BT	BROADBAND/TELEPHONE	82.76

RECEIPTS

	NATWEST	INTEREST	5.30
	HILLFIELD	PITCH FEES	45.00
	TUTBURY TIGERS	TRAINING FEES	382.50

12. OPEN SPACE APPROVALS

1718-180 The Clerk advised of the quotations to make repairs to the shower cubicles, repaint the interior and exterior of the building and replace the one door. Quotation one was £5683 and quotation two £5600. Following consideration of the specification and the recommendation from the Open Space Committee, a proposal was made by Cllr S Tilley to accept Quotation One, seconded by Cllr M Goode with all present in favour.

The Clerk advised that a number of residents had asked for a bus shelter on Derby Road northbound. The Open Spaces committee recommended that this be installed. The Clerk advised that the supplier of all the previous shelters had kept the supply and installation cost the same as in 2016 at £4155. Cllr T Williams proposed to proceed with the installation, seconded by Cllr M Goode with all present in favour. The Clerk advised that approval from SCC Highways had been sought and would be chased up.

The Clerk advised that the Open Spaces Committee had asked for a kissing gate at the Derby Road entrance onto Jubilee Park for safety reasons and for one at the canal bridge entrance onto the Woodland Walk due to the increasing number of cyclists using this section of path and causing safety concerns for pedestrians. The estimated cost is £250 each. Cllr T Williams proposed that this should proceed, seconded by Cllr M Goode with all present in favour.

SIGNATURE

DESIGNATION

DATE